## United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-3308 (202) 224-3154 - Fax:(202) 228-2981

February 23, 2015

Mr. Zack Hamm 2121 Buckingham Road Raleigh, North Carolina 27607-3114

Dear Mr. Hamm:

Thank you for contacting me about alternative fuel tax credits. I appreciate hearing from you, and I understand you have traveled to Capitol Hill many times to meet with my staff.

As you may know, Congress passed the Tax Increase Prevention Act of 2014 (H.R. 5711) in December. I voted in favor of this legislation. This bill extended more than 50 tax incentives, including the Biodiesel Income Tax Credit, for the 2014 tax year. I agree with you that Congress should provide businesses more certainty rather than year to year extensions. Unfortunately, attempts at a longer extension were thwarted by a veto threat from the President.

Again, thank you for contacting me and for all your efforts. Should you have any additional questions or comments, please do not hesitate to let me know.

Sincerely,

Richard Burr United States Senator

RB:wd

■ Winston-Salem Office

2000 West First Street Suite 508 Winston-Salem, NC 27104 Phone (336) 831-5125 Fax; (336) 725-4493 Tall Free (800) 685-8916 ☐ Wilmington Office

201 North Front Street Suite 809 Wilmington, NC 28401 Phone (910) 251-1058 Fax: (910) 251-7975 Toll Free (888) 848-1833 Rocky Mount Office

100 Coast Line Street Suite 210 Rocky Mount, NC 27804 Phone (252) 977-9522 Fax: (252) 977-7902 Toll Free (877) 703-2087

http://burr.senate.gov

Asheville Office

151 Patton Avenue Suite 204 Asheville, NC 28801 Phone (828) 350-2437 Fax: (828) 350-2439 Gastonia Office

181 South Street Suite 222 Gastonia, NC 28052 Phone (704) 833-0854 Fax: (704) 833-1467